


Applicant’s Report 

Prior to 1982 the property on 1117 W. Leigh St was used as a commercial venture on the first floor and a 
dwelling unit on the second floor. The use for commercial was discontinued and the commercial section 
of the home was converted into a dwelling unit with its own bathroom, bedroom, and kitchen. Both 
sections of the home have their own private entrances.  

Since the building’s change of use in 1982. The first floor was a permitted for principle use and the 
second level remained a single dwelling unit. The proposal is to change the home permit to a 2-family 
dwelling home. The property changes will be in compliance with Richmond’s 300 Master Plan. The 
changes will ensure the proposal is compatible with the surrounding area and that it is an appropriate 
use for the site. 

The conditions below will be met: 

1. The property will not be detrimental to the safety, health, morals and general welfare of the 
community involved. The property has not created any of the mentioned issues. There are no 
planned changes to the property that will cause any of these issues.  

2. The property will not create congestion in streets, roads, alleys and other public ways and places 
in the area involved.  

a) There are no planned exterior changes to the home that will cause any of the 
mentioned issues under these circumstances.  

b) There is a back alley in the block of W. Leigh that provide parking to two of the total four 
homes facing W. Leigh.  

c) There is a 5th home that takes up a third of the block on Leigh that faces the adjacent 
street (N Hancock St.) with its own assigned Street Parking.  

d) Currently there are no parking restrictions on the block the property is facing.  
3. The property will not create hazards from fire, panic or other dangers. It does not have a history 

to do so. In, addition there are fire and carbon monoxide detectors installed throughout the 
home along with a fire extinguisher in each unit.  

4. The property will not cause overcrowding of land and an undue concentration of population. 
Each unit in the home will have 800 sqft. of space which is plenty of room in comparison to a 
conventional unit in an apartment complex. Nor has undue concentration of population been an 
issue at the property.  

5. The property will not adversely affect or interfere with public or private schools, parks, 
playgrounds, water supplies, sewage disposal, transportation or other public requirements, 
conveniences, and improvements.  

6. The property will not interfere with adequate light and air. The property has helped provide a 
small amount of street lighting for the sidewalk which is helpful for pedestrians who cross the 
street or walk over to the convenient store located behind the property line. There are no other 
light or air pollution created by the property.  


